
Melton excited for chance to
play  basketball  at
Benedictine

Madilyn Melton recently signed her letter of intent to play
basketball at Benedictine College next season. The Louisburg
senior averaged more than 13 points a game a year ago.

Entering her final season on the Louisburg girls basketball
team, Madilyn Melton was not ready to give up her love – not
even close.

Melton has grown up around the game of basketball and been
around several coaches that have helped her get better as she
has gotten older. Next season, Melton will add another coach
to that list and she hopes it will be her final one.

Earlier this fall, Melton made it official when she committed
to play basketball at Benedictine College, an NAIA program in
Atchison. It was an opportunity the Louisburg senior couldn’t
pass up.

“When  I  found  out  that  I  was  going  to  be  able  to  play
basketball at the next level it made me feel amazing,” Melton
said. “I was so excited to know that I got into Benedictine
because it’s been a dream of mine since I was a little girl to
play basketball in college.”

Melton also has the opportunity to play under head coach Chad
Folsom,  who  has  been  a  fixture  for  the  Raven  women’s
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basketball program. Folsom is currently in his 19th season with

the Ravens and recently recorded his 400th victory last season.

He has also led Benedictine to the NAIA National Championship
Tournament the last four years and has earned a Sweet Sixteen
appearance during that time. The Ravens are also a perennial
contender in the Heart of America Conference.

Louisburg senior Madilyn Melton signed a national letter of
intent to play basketball at Benedictine College. Pictured
with Madilyn are (in front, from left) her mom, Meghan, little
brother, Adly, and her father, Andy; (back row) grandparents,
Eddie and Vicki Surrett, brother, Jaymes, and sister, Zyleigh.
“It wasn’t too difficult to figure out where I wanted to go,”
Melton said. “Benedictine was always on the top of my list
when I visited for the first time. When I met Coach Folsom I
felt like I’ve known him forever. He and the girls were so
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welcoming and kind. I felt like this was where I was meant to
go.”

Melton  was  a  second-team  All-Frontier  League  player  last
season and led the Lady Cats in many different categories
during their 8-13 season.

The Louisburg senior had a big year for the Lady Cats in
2019-20 at the forward spot as she led Louisburg in scoring at
13.3 points a game and finished with 7.1 rebounds a contest.
She also averaged two steals and 1.3 blocks a game.

She is looking to translate that success to the collegiate
level with the help of the Raven coaching staff.

“My favorite part of the program is their philosophy and how
Coach Folsom describes the way he plays the game,” Melton
said. “I love how Coach Folsom and the girls have built a
family atmosphere.”

Along with being a part of the Raven program, Melton also
chose Benedictine and how it fit her academically. Benedictine
has a nursing program, which is her planned major, which works
out when it comes to both balancing the academic and athletic
world.

Melton is looking forward to getting on campus, following what
she hopes will be successful senior season at Louisburg.

“Benedictine is a beautiful campus and I am excited to be a
part of what they have to offer,” Melton said. “The people who
gave their time to help me around campus were amazing and I
can’t wait to meet more of the students and staff.”


